Radnor Township Board of Health Meeting Minutes March 18, 2019

Board of Health Members Present: Dr. Nancy Sharts-Hopko, Ms. Kathy Durr, Ms. Linda Schanne, Dr. Charles Wheeler, Paul Crotty, Jane Carabasi, David Simmons.

BOC Liaison:

Radnor Township School District Liaison:

Radnor Township Health Inspector: Marie Carbonara Assistant Health Inspector: Kathryn Carlomagno

Student Reps: Phillip Kaplan

BOC members Absent: Joan Capuzzi, Amit Khanna

The meeting was called to order at 5:30 pm, followed by the Pledge of Allegiance.

I. Feb 2019 minutes were approved.

II. Health officers report was given by Marie Carbonara. Inspected during the month 24 facilities, 9 pools. Information provided, Delaware County does not track diseases, PA State Dept of Health tracks communicable diseases. The Delaware Crisis Connections will assist in county crisis situations.

III. Old Business

- a. Radnor Ready for 100 resolution was approved by the BOC.
- b. Resolution for Gas leaf blower usage was forwarded to the BOC. No update on this.
- c. Students representatives on the BOH are working on teen sleep presentation scheduled for the June BOH meeting. Teen sleep will tie into Teen Health Week, and the twitter account of the BOH and Radnor Township Twitter account.
- d. Nancy updated BOH members of smoking in public spaces. Limited feedback or support at this time.
- e. The county level West Nile surveillance program is seeking a new vendor. Need update to ensure the program is ready for the season.
- f. The survey for school support programs of mental health resources was discussed. Report has been modified to mask the identity of reporting school. Plans to invite RTSD rep to present at upcoming BOH meeting.

IV. New Business

a. Food safety presented by Kathryn Carlomagno, RT Health inspector. All food safety inspections are unannounced in the township. Performed yearly or for complaint reasons.

- b. Upcoming BOH presentations at Colorectal Cancer screening, alcohol awareness, stroke awareness, and teen sleep.
- c. Flu season is in final stages of progressions.
- d. Nancy Sharts-Hopko was thanked for her service on the BOH for the past three years. She will be moving out of the township and has provided numerous presentations in past meetings.
- V. Announcements-None
- VI. Public Participation-None

Adjournment at 6:30 pm, please join next Board of Health meeting: Monday April 8 at 5:30 pm.